Задания зачета 3 семестра ОГСЭ.04 Иностранный язык

Данная зачетная работа содержит 9 заданий на проверку умений и навыков по следующим изученным темам: «Грамматические особенности английского языка», «Повседневная жизнь, учебный день, выходной день», «Здоровье, спорт, правила ЗОЖ», «Город, деревня, инфраструктура», «Досуг, хобби, свободное время» и др.

ВАРИАНТ 1

Задание 1. Составь мини диалог

Прочитай фразы. Подбери к каждой фразе подходящую ответную реплику. Каждый правильный ответ оценивается в 1 балл. Максимальное количество 4 балла.

- Hi Jeanne! How are you?
- (1)
- I'm also well, thanks! How's the weather in Ottawa today?
- (2)
- You know, as usual. It's quite foggy and chilly.
- (3)
- How is summer in Ottawa?
- -(4)
- (a) I'm fine, thank you! And how are you?
- (b) It's a fine weather, but it's a bit rainy. How about London? Is the weather good there?
- (c) Yes, summer in London is gorgeous.
- (d)- Well, it is nice, of course. It can also rain sometimes or be cloudy, but in general it's warm and sunny.

Задание 2. Составь предложения из предложенных слов. Каждое предложение оценивается в 1 балл. Максимальное количество 3 балла.

We, when, ill, are, call, we, doctor, the.

Us, he, examines.

The, doctor, illness, the, diagnoses

Задание 3. Выбери подходящее по смыслу слово. Каждый правильный ответ оценивается в 1 балл. Максимальное количество 5 баллов.

Rug	by.

There is a certain type of(1) called rugby. The game is called so because it was
originated at Rugby — a well-known English public school. As well as common football it is a
game played by two(2) of fifteen (3) each. The game takes place on a field 100
meters long and 80 meters wide. There are goal posts at both ends of the field. Rugby is played
with an oval or egg-shaped ball which can be carried by hands and kicked. The (4) is
passed from hand to hand in order to be thrown across the goal line. It is a rather violent(5)
, which is why the players must be big and strong. Another requirement for the players is
to wear helmets, masks and chest and shoulder padding.

Game	football,	nlavers	teams	hall
Gaine,	iootoan,	prayers,	wans,	van.

Задание 4. Английский друг попросил тебя рассказать о твоем отце, напиши небольшой рассказ о нем. В твоем рассказе должна содержаться следующая информация: His name, age, hobby, work, personal characteristics, home duties, likes. Каждое предложение оценивается в 1 балл. Максимальное количество 7 баллов.

Задание 5. Подбери к слову перевод. Каждое соответствие оценивается в 1 балл. Максимальное количество 6 баллов.

1.unique

а) неуклюжий

2. sharp-mindedb) пустоголовый3. talentedс)упрямый4. empty-headedd)талантливый5. awkwardе)неповторимый6. stubbornf)смышленый

Задание 6. Переведи русские слова и словосочетания на английский язык. Каждый правильный ответ оценивается в 1 балл. Максимальное количество 3 балла.

1.	I have always wanted to spend more time in the (1)(c	сельская
	местность).	
2.	I can pick (2)(ягоды и грибы).	

3. The best thing in the countryside is the (3)_____ (свежий воздух).

Задание 7. Выпишите из текста 6 глаголов в прошедшем времени и определите их начальную форму. Каждый ответ оценивается в 1 балл. Максимальное количество 6 баллов.

ENGLISH POST-OFFICE

Jane and John lived in an old house in an English village. John worked at home. The village post-office was in one room in their house and John worked there. The people in the village bought stamps, envelopes and newspapers in Jane and John's 1 house. The red postbox was on the front door. John and Jane were very happy in their house and they liked it very much.

Задание 8. Подбери к слову его описание. Правильный ответ оценивается в 1 балл.

(a) Countryside is...

- 1) the first wife of Prince Charles.
- 2) the medical service in Russia.
- 3) the area outside of the city.
- 4) the first and famous tennis tournament.

Задание 9. Прочитайте текст, ответьте на вопросы. Используйте краткие ответы. Каждый правильный ответ оценивается в 1 балл. Максимальное количество 3 балла.

Living in the City.

Living in the city has both advantages and disadvantages. From one hand, it is always easier to find a good job or to visit interesting places and exhibitions. There is also a good choice of public transport. From the other hand, the noise and pollution level in big cities is really high. As for me, I quickly become tired of it. I live in Krasnodar with my family. It's the biggest city in Krasnodar region and its capital. It is also the cultural, political and social center of the region. I should say that the city is really beautiful and many people from smaller towns and villages come to work and study here. What they like about the city is that there are lots of interesting things to do and places to see. They also like job and study opportunities. There are lots of good universities and large companies in Krasnodar. There are also many ways to spend the weekends, for example, visiting a museum, going to the cinema or theatre, shopping, eating in good restaurants, going to concerts, etc. If people want to relax they go to parks for a walk or to read a book. In general, the city offers various opportunities and you never get bored. However, there are some disadvantages as well. Sometimes it's difficult to find a cheap apartment, so living in a city becomes very expensive. The roads are full of cars which pollute the air and the traffic is really heavy on weekdays. Public transport is also over-crowded. That's why many people leave the city at weekends. They try to relax in the countryside, where the air is much fresher and there isn't any noise from cars. We also go away each Saturday and Sunday to visit my grandparents.

Вопросы:

- 1) What is easier to find in the city?
 - 2) What ways to spend the weekends are there in the city?
 - 3) Where do many people go on weekends?

ВАРИАНТ 2

Задание 1. Составь мини диалог

Прочитай фразы. Подбери к каждой фразе подходящую ответную реплику. Каждый правильный ответ оценивается в 1 балл. Максимальное количество 4 балла.

- Hi.
- -(1)
- How's the weather there today?
- -(2)
- What's the temperature?
- -(3)
- Have you heard what the weather is going to be like tomorrow?
- -(4)
- I really don't like the winter. I wish it were summer.
- (a) -It's really cold. It snowed all day and the schools closed early.
- (b) -Hi.
- (c) -I was watching the news a little earlier. They said its probably going to snow tomorrow.
- (d) -Its 30 degrees now. It was even colder this morning.

Задание 2. Составь предложения из предложенных слов. Каждое предложение оценивается в 1 балл. Максимальное количество 3 балла.

- 1. A headache, have, we, when, go, we, the, to, doctor.
- 2. Our, temperature, takes, he.
- 3. Medicine, prescribes, doctor.

Задание 3. Выбери подходящее по смыслу слово. Каждый правильный ответ оценивается в 1 балл. Максимальное количество 5 баллов.

Cricket.		
Cricket is a popular summer sport in Britain. There are many cricket clubs in the country.		
Cricket (1)wear a certain uniform — white boots, a white T-shirt and white trousers. One		
cricket (2) takes a terribly long time. There are two teams of 11(3) each and test		
matches between national teams can last up to 5 days. The spectators have to be very patient.		
The game is played on a pitch with a wicket at each end. The (4) of the game have		
changed over the years. It is a game which is associated with long sunny summer afternoons, the		
smell of new-mown grass and the sound of leather (5) beating the willow cricket bat.		
Cricket is more popular among men, but it is also played by women and girls.		
Players, ball, game, rules, player.		

Задание 4. Английский друг попросил тебя рассказать о твоих бабушке или дедушке, напиши небольшой рассказ о нем (о ней). В твоем рассказе должна содержаться следующая информация: his (her) name, age, hobby, work, personal characteristics, home duties, likes. Каждое предложение оценивается в 1 балл. Максимальное количество 7 баллов.

Задание 5. Подбери к слову перевод. Каждое соответствие оценивается в 1 балл. Максимальное количество 6 баллов.

1. tactfula) застенчивый2. emotionally stableb) чувствительный3. sensitivec)тактичный

4. cheerful d) эмоционально уравновешенный

5. shye)веселый6. enviousf) завистливый

Задание 6. Переведи русские слова и словосочетания на английский язык. Каждый правильный ответ оценивается в 1 балл. Максимальное количество 3 балла.

1.	My grandparents live in the (1)	(деревня)
2.	I like (2)(старомодный дом).	
3.	Many farms have a (3)(амбар).	

Задание 7. Выпишите из текста 6 глаголов в прошедшем времени и определите их начальную форму. Каждый ответ оценивается в 1 балл. Максимальное количество 6 баллов.

ELLEN PEEL

Ellen Peel was over nineteen years old. Her father died in 1915 and her mother died in 1916. Ellen started her first work in a rich family in London. She got up at 6 o'clock in the morning and cleaned the rooms. At 7 o'clock she had breakfast. She got only twenty pounds for her job. In 1921 she went to another family and became a baby-sitter. There were four children in the family and Ellen loved them. She lived in the family for twenty years.

Ellen Peel looked after the people's children till she was seventy years old.

Задание 8. Подбери к слову его описание. Правильный ответ оценивается в 1 балл.

(a) Wimbledon is...

- 1) the first wife of Prince Charles.
- 2) the medical service in Russia.
- 3) the area outside of the city.
- 4) the first and famous tennis tournament.

Задание 9. Прочитайте текст, ответьте на вопросы. Используйте краткие ответы. Каждый правильный ответ оценивается в 1 балл. Максимальное количество 3 балла.

Living in the City.

Living in the city has both advantages and disadvantages. From one hand, it is always easier to find a good job or to visit interesting places and exhibitions. There is also a good choice of public transport. From the other hand, the noise and pollution level in big cities is really high. As for me, I quickly become tired of it. I live in Krasnodar with my family. It's the biggest city in Krasnodar region and its capital. It is also the cultural, political and social center of the region. I should say that the city is really beautiful and many people from smaller towns and villages come to work and study here. What they like about the city is that there are lots of interesting things to do and places to see. They also like job and study opportunities. There are lots of good universities and large companies in Krasnodar. There are also many ways to spend the weekends, for example, visiting a museum, going to the cinema or theatre, shopping, eating in

good restaurants, going to concerts, etc. If people want to relax they go to parks for a walk or to read a book. In general, the city offers various opportunities and you never get bored. However, there are some disadvantages as well. Sometimes it's difficult to find a cheap apartment, so living in a city becomes very expensive. The roads are full of cars which pollute the air and the traffic is really heavy on weekdays. Public transport is also over-crowded. That's why many people leave the city at weekends. They try to relax in the countryside, where the air is much fresher and there isn't any noise from cars. We also go away each Saturday and Sunday to visit my grandparents.

Вопросы:

- 1) In what town does the author live?
- 2) What is difficult to find in the city?
- 3) Whom does author visit on weekends?